
Tropical Storm Lionrock situation
report (1)

     The Hong Kong Observatory issued No. 8 Southeast Gale or Storm Signal at
6.40am today (October 9).

     The Home Affairs Department has so far opened 14 temporary shelters in
various districts and 41 people have sought refuge at the shelters.

     As at 9am, the 1823 Government Call Centre has received 15 reports of
fallen trees. No report of landslide or flooding has been received so far.

     According to the Hospital Authority, as at 8.45am, a woman sought
medical treatment at a public hospital during the typhoon period.

Over 3 400 quality job vacancies on
offer at Turning a New Page Job Fair

     The Labour Department (LD) will hold a large-scale job fair at
MacPherson Stadium in Mong Kok on October 12 and 13 to provide a large number
of vacancies from various industries for job seekers.
 
     About 60 organisations will participate in the two-day job fair and
offer vacancies of over 3 400 quality jobs. Around 30 organisations will set
up booths and conduct recruitment activities on the spot each day. The
vacancies cover a wide variety of positions including customer service
officer, administrative assistant, mechanical fitter, medical laboratory
technologist, accounting clerk, shop assistant, security guard, driver,
baking assistant, technician, barista, front desk receptionist and production
worker. Job seekers can find more information on the LD's Interactive
Employment Service website (www.jobs.gov.hk).
 
     Around 75 per cent of the vacancies offered in the job fair are full-
time jobs. Most vacancies offer monthly salaries ranging from $12,000 to
$22,000. About 98 per cent of the vacancies require a Secondary Six education
level or below. Around 68 per cent are open to job seekers without relevant
work experience.
 
     Job seekers can submit job applications during the event and may be
selected for on-the-spot interviews. They can also make enquiries on the
employment services provided by the LD at its counter inside the venue.
 
     The Turning a New Page Job Fair will be held from 11am to 5.30pm at 1/F,
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MacPherson Stadium, 38 Nelson Street, Mong Kok (near Mong Kok MTR Station
Exit E2). Admission is free, with the final admission time at 5pm each day.
Appropriate infection control and crowd control measures taking into account
the latest epidemic developments and the number of visitors will be
implemented at the venue. All visitors are required to scan the venue QR code
using the "LeaveHomeSafe" mobile application, or complete a personal
particulars form.  

Temporary Closure of the Hong Kong
Wetland Park

TV/Radio Announcers please broadcast the following as soon as possible:
 
     As Tropical Cyclone Warning Signal No. 8 or above is now in force, the
Hong Kong Wetland Park is closed. The Park will re-open two hours after the
signal is lowered. The Park will remain closed today if the signal No. 8 or
above remains hoisted at 2pm. Any person or organisation who has paid a
deposit for visiting today can contact the Park's ticket office for refund
arrangements or to change the visit date.

SENT Landfill closed

Attention TV/Radio Announcers:
 
Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:
 
     The Environmental Protection Department announced today (October 9) that
due to typhoon, the South East New Territories Landfill in Tseung Kwan O is
now closed until further notice.

Suspension of services of TD Vehicle
Examination Centres

     The Transport Department today (October 9) announced that services of
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the Vehicle Examination Centres will be suspended as the No.8 gale or storm
signal is now in force.


